
Good afternoon Senator Gray, 
  
Per our discussions last week, you indicated that Portsmouth would need to move census blocks from 
Ward 2 into Ward 5. 
  
In reviewing the census data with our GIS Department, we have moved 3 census blocks from Ward 2 
into Ward 5, which relocates 131 people into Ward 5. 
  
Below is a listing of the census blocks that were moved and the address ranges. 
  

• Census Block 2007 = 36 people 

• Census Block 2026 = 31 people 

• Census Block 2025 = 64 people 
  

• Miller Avenue 250 – 396 (even side) 

• Broad Street 177 – 295 (odd side) 

• Lincoln Avenue 294-354 (even side) 

• South Street 673 – 707 (odd side) 

• Spring Street 29 – 39 (odd side) 

• Spring Street 30 – 46 (even side) 

• Bersum Lane (no addresses) 
  
Attached are two Portsmouth Ward Maps that outline the census blocks in blue that will be moved from 
Ward 2 into Ward 5. 
  
Please review this data and advise if this meets the proper deviation recommended for Portsmouth. 
  
If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office. 
  
Thank you and I look forward to hearing from you. 
  

Kelli L. Barnaby, MMC/CNHMC 

City Clerk 
City of Portsmouth, NH 
  
  
Office Hours: 
Mon: 8:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Tues: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Wed: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Thurs: 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
Fri: 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
 


